
Dan Wilson, Pastor 
pastordan@ivychapel.org 

We are living through autumn of this calendar year, 
my friends.  In more ways than one, you and I are 
living through “an autumn.”  One prayer which 
Scripture offers humankind is:  “I pray that, 
according to the riches of God’s glory, God may 
grant that you may be strengthened in your inner 
being with power through God’s Spirit, and that 
Christ may live in your hearts through faith as you 
are being rooted and grounded in love.  I pray that 
you may have the power to comprehend with all 
the saints, what is the breadth and length and 
height and depth, and to know the love of Christ 
that surpasses knowledge, so that you may be filled 
with all the fullness of God.” (Ephesians 3:16-19) 

I am trying to be more joyful these days.   

As with so many things, I recall being tremendously 
moved and emotionally inspired by Christian faith 
when I was a boy.  The memory I have of that time 
is that, at a young age, I was completely taken with 
God and with the Gospel.  Thinking back on it now, 
those seem like days when I was fully “into God” 
and when I exuded joy.  My growing years were 
ample with pure joy.   

The early phase of my life was a wondrous, joyous 
time!  I felt so thoroughly the sentiment expressed 
in a hymn text (circa 1900) composed by Marie 
Payne Ferguson:  “Joys are flowing like a river, Since 
the Comforter has come.  He abides with us forever, 

Makes the trusting heart His home…  See, a fruitful 
field is growing, Blessed fruit of righteousness.  And 
the streams of life are flowing In the lonely 
wilderness.  Blessed quietness, holy quietness, what 
assurance in my soul!  On the stormy sea He speaks 
peace to me. How the billows cease to roll.”   

Ah, yes, childhood was, for me, a largely joyous, un-
conflicted time.  

Now that I am an adult (presumed a “grown-up”!), 
many times, I find myself yearning for innocence 
and faithfulness which came so naturally in my 
youth.  Today, I often pine for that naiveté which I 
used to have.  Maybe you also sometimes 
experience feelings like these? 

With age, I perceive that I must actively resist 
becoming cynical and suspicious.  Nowadays, I’ve 
got ‘nostalgia’ instead of ‘naiveté’!  Still, my hope is 
that I have acquired some additional gifts along the 
way that I did not display as a young boy.  Over the 
course of this earthly journey, could it be that God 
is enhancing within me sensitivity, compassion, 
stubbornness for pursuing God’s justice, wider 
perspective, patience, some wisdom, creativity and 
openness?  No, I do not display all of these virtues 
daily.  Far from it!  And yet, by the grace of God, 
these God-given gifts do shine through in my life 

(God’s Joy…continued on page 2) 
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from time to time. 

So, while I have lost my boyish naiveté, God is blessing 
me in ever-new ways.  I rejoice in this!  And there it is… 
God’s joy! 

I have a hunch this is the “fullness” that the Apostle Paul 
is describing when he writes:  “Grace to you and peace, 
from God…. In our prayers for you, we always thank 
God,…for we have heard of your faith in Christ Jesus 
and of the love you have for all the saints,…. You have 
heard of this hope before in the word of the truth, the 
Gospel that has come to you.  Just as it is bearing fruit 
and growing in the whole world, so it has been bearing 
fruit among yourselves from the day you heard it and 
truly comprehended the grace of God….  May you be 
made strong with all the strength that comes from 
God’s glorious power, and may you be prepared to 
endure everything with patience, while joyfully giving 
thanks to God, who has enabled you to share in the 
inheritance of the saints in the light.  God has rescued 
us…and transferred us into the realm of God’s beloved 
Son…. For in Christ the whole fullness of God lives, and 
you have come to fullness in Christ.” (Colossians 1:2-6, 
11-13 and 2:9-10)  

I want to live more joyfully.  I know God wants me to.  
I’m trying.  I really am.     

A good friend is helping me appreciate that Christ Jesus 
is the One who knows my deepest pain and my greatest 
joy. Having Someone love me this intimately is a sacred 
gift. This is pure, true, full “joy.”  I pray that you may 
receive such joy.  

May you be filled with God’s joy, 
Pastor Dan 

“When morning gilds the skies, My heart awaking cries:   
May Jesus Christ be praised!...  
Be this while life is mine My canticle divine:   
May Jesus Christ be praised!   
Be this th’ eternal song, through all the ages long:   
May Jesus Christ be praised!”  

(translated from 19th century German by Edward Caswall) 

“When we gather around the table and eat from the 
same loaf and drink from the same cup, we are most 
vulnerable to one another… The beauty of the Eucharist 
is precisely that it is the place where a vulnerable God 
invites vulnerable people to come together in a peaceful 
meal.  When we break bread together and give it to 
each another, fear vanishes, and God becomes very 
close.”   

Bread for the Journey, Henri Nouwen, HarperCollins, NY, 1997 

(God’s Joy...continued from page 1) 

Ivy Chapel celebrated on Sunday, August 19th, the 
baptism of Claire Isabelle Lowry; daughter of Jason and 
Krissy Lowry and sister to Catrina Lowry.   

Emergency Pastoral Care   
October 1-3 

While Pastor Dan is out of town participating in our 
Missouri Mid-South Conference UCC Annual Persons  
in Ministry Retreat, a clergy colleague, the Rev. Dr. 
Guangyu Lou, has graciously offered to be available to 
offer our congregation any Emergency Pastoral Care 
that may be needed. If you have an emergency need 
October 1-3, please contact Rev. Guangyu Lou by calling 
636-515-5397 (cell phone)  or  314-727-9540 (church). 

TOTENFEST~Sunday, November 4:  

You will recall one of the traditions of our forebears in 

Christian faith is the celebration of “Totenfest” (German for 

‘The Festival of the Dead’). Ivy Chapel will  share together  

in this sacred ritual. Since All Saints’ Day is November 1st. 

We’ll observe “Totenfest” during worship on November 4. 

You are invited and encouraged to submit the names of 

those you love who have died within this past year. Please 

provide the name(s) IN PRINT to our church office by 

October 21. A printed list will be posted just outside Pastor 

Dan’s study. Please stop by to verify that the name—and 

spelling—of each person you would like recognized is on  

the list. The names will be read aloud during our worship 

November 4th .       Thank you.  

TOTENFEST~Sunday, November 4 

Thanksgiving for Dear Ones 

 ______________________________________________  

 ______________________________________________  

 ______________________________________________  

 ______________________________________________  

 ______________________________________________  

 ______________________________________________  
Please return to Pastor Wilson or church office by October 21 
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Linda Lowry 
Youth Prog. Coordinator 

linda@ivychapel.org 

We are in the process of planning activities for the upcoming school year. An e-mail has  
been sent asking for input and for each family to sign up to sponsor an event. Watch the  
IYIA purple page in the Sunday Bulletin for more information on upcoming events.  We will  
be posting the calendar of youth events on the youth bulletin board in Fellowship Hall.  

Many of our activities are multi-age and/or All Church events.  
All youth need to fill out and return the Medical Info./Release forms.  See Mrs. Lowry. 

If you have any questions about our youth groups contact Linda Lowry. 

Coming Soon – Butter Braid Fundraiser 
Sales:  October 21 – November 5 

Delivery: November 15 

LOVE YOUR NEIGHBOR 
RALLY DAY RECAP 

On Youth Sunday we discovered “Who is my Neighbor”  
and our youth asked us “How can we love our neighbor?”   
During our Rally Day celebration we focused on the theme  

“Love Your Neighbor”! 

Over the past several weeks we collected a SPECIAL OFFERING to purchase a Gift 
of Love through Heifer International.  We were aiming to purchase the “Milk 

Menagerie” – two goats, a water buffalo and a heifer!  The cost - $1,000!  Could we 
do it? WE DID! As of September 9 we had more than $1475!!   

Now we can purchase additional animals and help more families to improve the 
conditions of their lives!  What a wonderful way to spread God’s love to our 

neighbors in need around the world. Check out the children’s book “Beatrice’s 
Goat” to find out how families are helped by our Heifer International gift. 

To find out more about Heifer International and the Milk Menagerie visit 
www.heifer.org 

11 Beloved, since God loved us so much, we also ought to love one another. 1 John 4:11 

 October, 2018 

 Ivy Youth in Action 

 YOUTH GROUP NEWS 
Ivy Chapel has youth groups for all youth grades K - 12. 

Lambs:  Grades K – 3/Genesis:  Grades 4 – 6 
Ark:  Grades 7 & 8/Alpha-Omega:  Grades 9 – 12 

We also are planning College Age/Young Adult activities!! 

mailto:linda@ivychapel.org
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It’s Ivy Chapel UCC’s  
Trunk or Treat/Halloween Party 

 

Join us on Sunday, October 28, 4:00pm 
In the Ivy Chapel Parking Lot 

FILL OUR CAULDRON WITH DONATIONS FOR ISAIAH 58. 
While we're enjoying our treats, let's share with others.  

Bring a jar of peanut butter or a few cans of food! 
Monetary donations are also welcome.  

What is Trunk or Treat?  A fun, safe, fellowship event to celebrate Halloween! 

How it works:  Ivy Chapel UCC members who wish to provide treats for our young  
trick-or-treaters come to church and park in the parking lot.  We encourage  
everyone to dress in costume and to decorate your trunk or vehicle.  Adults stay by 
their cars, while the children trick or treat their way around the parking lot. 

 Following Trick or treating we will enjoy a hot dog roast  
and other Halloween activities in the pavilion.  

Bring a side dish to share! 
 

Those Ivy Chapel members providing candy/treats should arrive around 3:30pm in the 
upper parking lot and park in designated spots around the outer edge of the lot.   
Trick or treating begins at 4:00pm. 
Kids love candy at Halloween but you may hand out other items, such as pencils, 
stickers, or homemade goodies!!  To sign up to provide your trunk or to trick or treat 
see the poster in the Narthex.  Or contact Linda Lowry (linda@ivychapel.org)     

YOUTH ARE NEEDED TO HELP DECORATE THE PAVILION AREA BEFOREHAND, AS 
WELL AS HELPING OUR LITTLE ONES WITH THEIR PROJECTS.   

 
 

Then come early to help  
decorate the pavilion. 

Bring decorations to 
church on Sunday morning 

if you have them. 

http://www.ivychapel.org
http://www.facebook.com/IvyChapel
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October. Easily one of my 
favorite months.  It’s hard to 
imagine October being here 
since as I write it is still in 90’s 
and will be for a week.  BUT, I 
am eagerly anticipating a little 
bit of chill in the air.  At the 
same time, I have such a hard time letting go of this 
summer.  I feel like I was so busy all the time, and here 
we are at fall when we know life can get a little 
hectic. But, let's be honest. It’s the time in my life  
where everything moves at a frantic pace.  While I  
push for the next season, the next thing, I am trying  
so hard to slow down and savor some moments with 
the boys. I find myself wondering with Miller, "Will  
this be the last snuggle, the last kiss, the last hand 
holding?"  He is growing so fast, and I know it is only a 
matter of time before he grows too old for such  
trivial things.  I dread the day. Charlie is in his final  
year of preschool. Before you know it, I'll have two 
elementary school kids. The years are short, my 
friends. Becoming a parent has strengthened my 
personal relationship with Jesus. Being a parent has  
put me in a place to fully understand giving up your  
life for someone. We moved here due to Miller.  
We built this life, because we thought it would be good 
for our children. Everything I have done in the past 10 
years has been for someone else.  And to think I am 
only tapping the surface of the love our Heavenly Father 
has for us, is just an astounding thought to me.   

As you may know when October hits, it’s officially 
Christmas MUSIC time for me. My piano students  
begin to prepare their Christmas repertoire, and the 
choir begins rehearsing for the Christmas cantata. This 
year the cantata will be on December 16th during 
worship. If you have considered joining us for this 
special performance, please do. We need as many  
of you as possible to make this year great! We have 
solos, small groups, friends and family choir as well  
as congregational parts. This year I plan on using every 
single one of you!  If you wish to join us for rehearsal,   
                           we will meet every Wednesday at 8pm  
                                 after regular Chancel Choir rehearsal.  
                                 If you would like to participate in  
                                    any way but aren't sure how, please  
                                      see me and let's make it happen.  
                                       It sure has been great having  
                                       the choir back in the loft this  

music@ivychapel.org 

Anna DiVesta-Minister of Music 

past month, and I am eagerly anticipating a great choir  
season. Thank you all for all you do.   

Until next time… 
Smiles, Anna-   

After a year of changes for Habitat for 
Humanity (relocation of their offices 
and RESTORE to S. Grand in the city) 
our UCC house build is starting up 
again to finish the house started this past spring and 
making a home for homeowner Lawrence and his kids. 

Ivy Chapel's work day is scheduled for Saturday, 
November 10.  We need two additional people to join 
us and members of Hope UCC Church. Our contingent 
will meet at Ivy Chapel at 7 a.m. Bring your own lunch 
and work gloves. Necessary forms will be filled out on-
site.  We will be working on the final push to get this 
house done!  Please let Marsha Ramey know if you are 
able to help or have questions. (marramey@yahoo.com 
or 636-405-2576) 

However, if using a paintbrush or hammer is not in your 
skill set remember that ALL of Ivy Chapel can help in 
meeting our pledge to this build! The LEGO house will 
be waiting in the fellowship hall , and you can help it 
grow by contributing $10 a brick. Let's build those walls! 

Sunday School Teacher 
Update 
Thank you to all the people who have agreed to 
teach Sunday School and work in the nursery. We 
are thrilled to welcome some new teachers! We 
appreciate all those who give of their time and 
talents to share God’s love with our young people.  

We still need a few substitutes. 

We would like to have a few people ready to teach 
Sunday School or work in the nursery if one of our 
regulars is unable to be there. Please contact Sarah 
Heend if you would be able to help out when 
needed.  

http://www.ivychapel.org
http://www.facebook.com/IvyChapel
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Winery Gathering 
Save Sunday, October 7 for a fun, relaxing 
afternoon at Sugar Creek Winery on HWY 94 

Sign-up board is in Narthex.  
Visit the website for information and directions  

http://sugarcreekwines.com/  

If you want to carpool or more information, call  
Marsha Ramey 636-405-2576. 

The Mary and Martha Women’s Group met on Sept. 
18th and carpooled to the Isaiah 58 Food Pantry in the 
Shaw Neighborhood at the Disciples of Christ Church.  
We were shown around the facilities by Hunger 
Program Director Meredith Jackson  who  talked about 
their services.  They have been in operation for 50 yrs. 
and serve about 500 to 800 people per month.  For 
about an hour we assembled hygiene bags which are 
placed in each bag of groceries and will be given out in 
the next few weeks. 

Our next meeting is Tuesday, October 16th in the 
Multipurpose Room at Ivy Chapel at 1p.m.  Judy Jung 
from Duever’s Nursery who brings plants for our Plant 
Sale in the spring will come to talk and answer 
questions about Winterizing our Gardens for the 
coming winter season (for example, the best time to 
prune a plant).  If you have a specific question please 
write it down and give it to Kay Kreder or any M&M 
Member by Sun. Oct. 14th.  We will give the questions 
to Judy prior to the meeting and  she will answer the 
questions at the meeting. 

HarvestFest 2019 Leader(s) Needed:  Would you serve 
as HarvestFest Chair or Co-Chair?   

Every two years, our congregation has hosted a major 
fundraiser which we call “HarvestFest.”  This event is a 
highly enjoyable evening and a major fundraiser.  
Historically, each Ivy HarvestFest has generated over 
$5,000 in income for God’s ministries at Ivy Chapel 
United Church of Christ. On each occasion, our 
congregation has very generously tithed (10 % of 
HarvestFest “net income”) to partners in ministry  
(such as Circle of Concern, Lydia’s House, JNM,  
Isaiah 58 Ministries, etc.). Therefore, this exceptional 
event has served both as a means to support Ivy Chapel 
UCC and as a means of outreach in support of wider 
ministries.  Glory be to God!  Wouldn’t it be wonderful 
for us to continue this “giving tradition”!   

What is needed is a Chairperson (or two).  In order to 
host in 2019, we are in need of one or two individuals 
who will coordinate this much-loved event. 

There are many, many Ivy Chapel UCC individuals who 
have helped previously with various aspects of 
HarvestFest and who are willing to take on these  
roles again. In many regards, each HarvestFest has 
become an endeavor actively embraced by the majority 
of our congregation. This is extremely significant. A 
prospective Chairperson will be able to rely on help 
from this extensive array of very capable volunteers.   

Our Council is hopeful that we can organize and  
host our next Ivy Chapel “HarvestFest” in 2019.  
Preparations will need to begin soon.  Would  
you serve as HarvestFest Chair or Co-Chair?   
Please contact  Moderator Jo Ann Moody  
or Pastor Dan to discuss this.   Thank you. 

Since Consecration Sunday is October 21st,  

Ivy Chapel’s Church Council will be Meeting on  

Monday, October 22nd at 7pm  

(rather than the usual third Monday) 

Baby Blue Pantry News 
Dear Ivy Friends, 
I pray this note finds you all well.  I want to give you an 
update on Baby Blue Pantry.  It keeps giving and 
giving!  Today a mom requested a size of diapers we 
didn’t have in the pantry.  We used some of our Ivy 
Chapel Blessing Funds and purchased the size she 
needed.  The mother was thrilled.  We aren’t even half 
way through the offering your congregation so 
graciously gave.  We are striving to be thrifty and great 
stewards.  

I will keep you all updated on our unified mission.   

Thank you so much for your blessed gifts for the babies! 
In His love, Kathy Poss, Director 

Visit their go-fund-me page  
www.gofundme.com/baby-blue-pantry 

http://www.ivychapel.org
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Oct 7~20th Sunday after Pentecost: Job 1:1, 2:1-10,  
Psalm 26, or Genesis 2:18-24, Psalm 8,  
Hebrews 1:1-4, 2:5-12; Mark 10:2-16 

Oct 14~22st Sunday after Pentecost:  Job 23:1-9, 16-
17; Psalm 22:1-15, or Amos 5:6-7, 10-15;  
Psalm 90:12-17, Hebrews 4:12-16, Mark 10:17-31 

Oct 21~23rd Sunday after Pentecost: Job 38:1-7, 34-41; 
Psalm 104:1-9. 24, 35c, or Isaiah 53:4-12, Psalm 91:9-16, 
Hebrews 5:1-10, Mark 10:35-45 

Oct 28~Reformation Sunday: Job 42:1-6, 10-17,  
Psalm 34:1-8, 19-22 or Jeremiah 31:7-9, Psalm 126, 
Hebrews 7:23-28; Mark 10:46-52 

Lectionary readings from: http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/ 

As we look forward to a beautiful fall season, the 
Trustees ended the summer with a bang. Along with  
the normal seasonal chores, the following was also 
accomplished. 

Great care was taken to create an Emergency Manual 
specific to Ivy Chapel.  The manual was approved at the 
August Council meeting.  Soon, you will see it hanging in 
various strategic locations.  A big Thank You to Nancy 
Litzinger for her tireless proofreading and editing! 

Due to a spider problem, along with other creepy 
crawlies, eight bids were acquired from professional 
exterminators.  Blue Chip Pest Control was selected and 
services have begun.  Along the outside of the building 
you may notice some little black boxes, don’t worry, 
that’s part of their program! 

Finally, the north sign along Woods Mill Road had 
served its time, peeling and deteriorating beyond 
repair. The idea to replace the sign was taken to 
Council, discussed and approved.  Please take a look the 
new replacement.  We hope you like it! 

Neighbors in Need  
Sunday, October 7 is Neighbors in Need (NIN) a special 
mission offering of the United Church of Christ that 
supports ministries of justice and compassion throughout 
the United States. One-third of NIN funds support the 
Council for American Indian Ministry (CAIM). Two-thirds of 
this offering is used by the UCC's Justice and Witness 
Ministries (JWM) to support a variety of justice initiatives, 
advocacy efforts, and direct service projects through 
grants. Neighbors in Need grants are awarded to UCC 
churches and organizations doing justice work in their 
communities. These grants fund projects whose work 

ranges from direct service to community organizing and 
advocacy to address systemic injustice. This year, 
special consideration will be given to projects focusing 
on serving our immigrant neighbors and communities.  

The 2018 theme is "Love of Neighbor". 

 To donate online https://transactions.ucc.org/CampaignForm/UCChrist/neighbors_in_need 

http://www.ivychapel.org
http://www.facebook.com/IvyChapel
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/
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Care Corps  
Care Corps Oct: Leader Nancy Litzinger 314-434-4162   Co-Leader Jennifer Noonan 314-439-0264 
Care Corps Nov: Leader Julie McAllister 314-576-4946   Co-Leader Sue Wilson 314-324-3765  

Assisting in Lay Ministry                Please find YOUR Name.         Reminders are sent each Tuesday. 
If you cannot help on your specific day, please switch with someone then inform the church office-314-434-4991.  

Date Nursery Acolyte Greeters Ushers Liturgist Coffee 
Oct 7 World 

Comm/NIN pg 7 Sally Dodge Nick Wintrode 
Audrey Farrell Mark, Trish Baker Bob, Diane Droege Peter LaSalle Lauer Family 

Communion Team  5-Intinction: Jennifer Noonan, Tom Wehling, Kay Kreder, Earl Kreder 

Oct 14  Jo Ann Moody Gregory Scott 
Miller DiVesta  

Jack, Ann  
Molyneaux 

Sarah Scott,  
Carol Faust Frank Pfau Tichy Family 

Oct 21 
Consecration  Sally Dodge Audrey Farrell 

Jane Farrell 
Rod Hertenstein, 
David Knieriem 

Jo Ann Moody,  
Kathryn Kuntzman Michael Winship Luncheon 

Oct 28 Jo Ann Moody Miller DiVesta 
Rory Winship 

Michael Winship,  
Joe DelCarmen 

Jan Wirtz,  
Cleo Steffens Carl Ramey Glenn Family 

Nov 4 
Totenfest-pg 2 Sally Dodge  Stuart Kirk 

Audrey Farrell Bob, Diane Droege Gary, Sue Lindhorst Michelle Moody Kreder Family 

Communion Team  1-Pew:  Beth Noonan, Evelyn Stecher, Jack Molyneaux, Frank Pfau 

Nov 11 Jo Ann Moody Matthew Wehling 
Jane Farrell 

Carol Faust,  
Annie Sampath 

Marsha Ramey,  
Sally Dodge Russ Washburn Gerdes Family 

Nov 18 
Congregatl Mtg. Sally Dodge Ben Wehling 

Miller DiVesta 
Bruce, Janet  
Wilking 

Russ, Debbie 
Washburn Tom Wehling Carol Faust,  

Nancy Litzinger 

God has called us to our positions, and we rejoice when we are able to serve 
God in these places of ministry. If there is some way in which our staff may 

be of help to you, please contact us at 314-434-4991.   
Pastor Dan Wilson: pastordan@ivychapel.org   314-580-4564          Linda Lowry: linda@ivychapel.org   
Anna DiVesta: music@ivychapel.org                 Frieda Clark: ivychapelucc@ivychapel.org   

Office open:  Monday/Friday 8:30am–3pm  Tuesday/Thursday 8:30am–2:30pm 
➢Need Giving Statement: Peter LaSalle 636-519-0823.        ➢borrow Chairs/Tables: Ralph Weiland 314-878-3230. 

10/20 1985 Thom and Kathryn Kuntzman 
1  Kevin Wilking 
4  Evelyn Stecher 
 Celeste Tichy 
8 Rose Louise Share 
10  Jennifer  Faust 
 Mark Moody 

12  Russel Washburn 
13  Rudi Lauer 
20  Don Wolff 

Please place items on the designated shelves in the 
coatroom for these local charities.  

Circle of Concern  A Shopping and monthly  
needs List is on Fellowship Hall bulletin board.  
Call 636-861-2623 or visit www.circleofconcern.org 

Isaiah 58 Ministries donations of food, clothing, plastic 
bags/egg cartons—place in plastic grocery bags on 
marked shelves in the coatroom. Mark  
bags with “Isaiah 58.”Meal a Month  
Chart sheet on Fellowship Hall  
bulletin board.  www.i58ministries.org/ 

Ritenour Co-Care Food Pantry Collects food and 
personal care items.  www.ritenourcocare.org/   

Chesterfield Community Preschool teaches  
children over three yrs old, in the lower level  
of Ivy Chapel on weekdays.  www.ccpstl.org/    

Lions Club recycles old eyeglasses:  
An orange collection basket in the office or in 
the wall pocket next to the office door.  

ShoeCrew Project: Put your unwanted  
footwear in the white box/bag in the  
coatroom.     www.shoecrewwater.org 

Instituto El Rey: Explore the website how YOU  
can help students in rural northern Honduras  
pursue their dreams. www.ierschool.org 

mailto:pastordan@ivychapel.org
mailto:linda@ivychapel.org
mailto:music@ivychapel.org
mailto:ivychapelucc@ivychapel.org
http://www.circleofconcern.org
http://www.i58ministries.org/
http://www.ritenourcocare.org/
http://www.ccpstl.org/
http://www.shoemanwater.org
http://www.ierschool.org


AA=Alcoholics Anonymous            CA=Christian Action                         
CC=Chancel Choir                      CE=Christian Education                          
C.C.P.=Chesterfield Community Preschool 

EMMP=Eric Moody Memorial Pavilion 
FH = Fellowship Hall                 KYP=Keeping You Posted 
LL=Lower Level                         LS=The Lord’s Supper        

M&M Grp=Mary and Martha Women's Group  
Nursery=Ny                    PP=Purple Pages                        
SY=Sanctuary                SS=Sunday School 

Monday 
C.C.P. 9am-12pm 
*AA 1pm 

Tuesday 
C.C.P. 9am-12pm 
>AA S.O.S 10-11am 
 

Wednesday 
C.C.P. 9am-12pm 
 

Thursday 
C.C.P. 9am-12pm 
‡ AA 12pm 
Anna DiVesta 5-9pm 

Friday 
C.C.P. 9am-12pm 
 

Saturday 
**AA 10:30am 
Anna DiVesta 12-2  

In November:  3rd Set clocks back-Daylight Saving Time Ends  4th Totenfest—see pg 2      

 15th Blood Drive 3-7pm  18th Congregational Meeting aft worship  

 20th Community Thanksgiving Worship 7:30pm Here at Ivy Chapel UCC 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

 1* 
Good Grief 
Gathering  
10am Sy 

 
CE Mtg 7pm 

2> 3 
 
CC/Cantata 
Rehearse 7/8p 

4‡ 5 6** 
 
 

7  20th S aft Pentecost-Gn 
 
9am Adult Bible Study 
10am Worship/SS 
 
World Communion Sun.  

NIN Offering see pg 7 
 

Fellowship: Sugar Creek 
Winery see pg 6 

8* 
 
 
 
 

9> 
 

10 
 
 
CC/Cantata 
Rehearse 7/8p 

11‡ 
 
 
 
 
 
 

12 13** 

14 21st  S aft Pentecost-Gn 
  
9am Adult Bible Study 
10am Worship/SS/and 
Stewardship Speaker 
 
Mtgs Aft Worship: 
• Deacons  
• Christian Action  
• Trustee  

 
Teacher Training  after 

Coffee Hour 

Girl Scouts-S. Farrell 5:45-7pm 

15* 
The Ivy Vine 
articles  due 

 
 
 

16> 
 
 

M&M Wms  
Grp 1p  
See pg 6 

17 
 
Men's Lunch 
11:30am  
Duffy's Pub 
and Grill 1024 
Schnucks Woods 
Mill Plz 636-394-
8855 
 
 
CC/Cantata 
Rehearse 7/8p 

18‡ 
 
 
 
 
 

19 
 
 
 

20** 
 
 
 
 
 

21 22nd S aft Pentecost-Gn 
 
Consecration Sunday 
9am Adult Bible Study 
10am Worship/SS 
 

Totenfest forms due 
See pg 2 

Butter Braids Ordering 
Start See PPs  3  

22* 
 
 
 
Council Mtg 

7pm See pg 6 
 
 
 
 

23> 
 
 
 
 
 

24 
 
 
 
CC/Cantata 
Rehearse 7/8p 

25‡ 
 
 
 

26 
 
 

27** 
 
 

28 23rd S aft Pentecost-Gn 
 
9am Adult Bible Study 
10am Worship/SS 

 
Trunk or Treat 

See PPs 4 
 

Girl Scouts-S. Farrell 5:45-7pm 
 
 

29* 
 
 
 
 
 

30> 
 
 

31 
Reformation 
Day 
 
Halloween 

1 November‡ 
 
All Saints Day 
 

2 November 
 
 

3  November** 
 
Closet Clean Out 
in LL rooms 10am-
12pm 
 
 
Set clocks back-
Daylight Saving 
Time Ends  
 
 
 


